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RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Club Organization Committee 

October 10, 2018 
 

Chair Dan Schroeder called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 

 

Present:  Chair Dan Schroeder, Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COCs James Terasinski, Rita Sanders, Nancy 

Nixon, Bernice Darish, Darrell Hogg, Susan Edwards, Larry Vroom, Connie Sherman, Pat Clucker, 

Carl Stein, Mike Fitzpatrick 

 

RCSC Staff:  None   

 

Guests:  RCSC Board Director Stella Van Ness, RCSC Board Candidates Kat Fimmel, Darla Akins, 

Mike Kennedy, Lana Williams 

 

Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The September 12, 2018 Meeting Summary was approved 

as presented. 

 

Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Member Services Coordinator:  Distributed to the Committee for 

review and reads: 

We have received 103 Club Membership Rosters and 66 of those Membership Rosters have been 

processed.  Approximately 85% of the rosters received have been in the correct format. 

 

To date, the office has still not been contacted by 2 clubs regarding the 2019 Club Facility & Usage 

Forms (schedules).  All have been processed with the exception of the 2 clubs who still have not turned 

theirs in after multiple requests.   

 

The Whisperball Club of Sun City Charter will be voted on at the October Board Meeting. 

 

President Packages will be ready for distribution at the November COC Meeting. 

 

The Clubs Office is in the process of revising all facility set-up sheets to reflect where audio/visual, 

electrical outlets, screens and fire extinguishers are located. 

 

A reminder that Sundial concert season tickets go on sale November 1st for RCSC Cardholders only, 

individual show tickets are on sale December 3rd for RCSC Cardholders only and January 2nd for all 

others.  The first few days of each of these months will be hectic in the Clubs Office. 

 

Report by Dan Schroeder, Chair: Nothing to report 

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair:  Nothing to report  

 

COC Reports:   

 

Nancy Nixon – Asked if a decision had been made regarding the notification to a club President when 

RCSC has suspended a Cardholder for an incident at another club. Chair Schroeder replied that this 

was confidential information and was not permitted.  He also stated that if a club Member had been 
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suspended the Club President could monitor the status of the Cardholder by continuing to check their 

Club Roster until the status was changed.   

 

James Terasinski – Nothing to report 

 

Rita Sanders – Nothing to report 

 

Bernice Darish – Nothing to report 

 

Darrell Hogg – Informed the Committee that the Sun City Lawn Bowling Clubs are sponsoring the 

U.S. Open in November and already have 350 participants signed up from 13 different countries.   

 

Susan Edwards – Reported that one of her clubs is having a difficult time keeping a President.  She 

also inquired about a club at the Fairway Center that has only one exit from that space and Chair 

Schroeder said that this issue was being addressed. 

 

Larry Vroom – Stated that he helped 2 of his clubs rewrite their Rules & Regulations.  He also asked 

about the difference between Incident Reports and Member Conduct Reports. Chair Schroeder 

explained that Incident Reports are used to report violations of the RCSC policies and is handled by 

the RCSC Management and Member Conduct Reports are handled by the Clubs Executive Board. 

 

Carl Stein – He has no issues with any of his clubs. 

 

Connie Sherman – Informed her clubs that she has returned from her summer vacation. 

 

Mike Fitzpatrick – Nothing to report 

 

Pat Clucker – Nothing to report 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  None 

 

Announcements:  The Players Club will soon be selling tickets to their Holiday party.  The tickets 

are $25 each and the event is December 10 at 4:30pm at the Sun City Country Club. 

 

Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:18am. 

 

Next Meeting:   November 14, 2018 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

Nancy Abbey Nixon, Secretary   


